FEBRUARY 2025 SHEVAT 5785

THE DOORPOST

Temple Israel Monthly Newsletter





IN THIS ISSUE

RABBI / PRAYER SERVICES

PRESIDENT'S LETTER

COMMITTEE UPDATES

HEBREW SCHOOL

ELC UPDATES

JFNH LETTER

SCHEDULE OF EVENTS

DONATIONS

YAHRZEITS

MORE TIP UPDATES

From the Rabbi's Desk

As I reflect on the past month and think about this new month coming in, I am filled with gratitude for our community. Since announcing my decision to step down from this position at the end of June, I have received so many beautiful letters, emails and cards of support.

My heart is full. Thank you to all

Rabba
Kaya Stern-Kaufman

who have reached out. I am deeply grateful and honored to have been of service to this precious and loving community. As I mentioned in my letter, I have no desire to leave the area and I plan to continue supporting Jewish life, in new ways, here in the Seacoast.

This month we will once again turn our attention to trees as we celebrate Tu Bishvat on Wednesday Feb.12th at 5:00pm. All are welcome. Through this observance we have the unique opportunity to honor trees and all their gifts, through which we and all life on our planet is sustained. (Continued on page 2)



From the Rabbi's Desk

(Continued from page 1)

Trees offer us many teachings. A forest contains a unique, invisible ecosystem that begins underground. The roots of trees in a forest do not descend vertically, deep into the earth. Rather, they weave in and around one another on the horizontal plane. As the tree grows taller, the roots move outward, as if linking arms with their fellow arboreal community members. This interweaving of root systems creates stability for the trees to withstand storms and powerful winds. So too, a community whose members are knitted together through love and caring, whose arms extend out to one another, can withstand the winds of change and even thrive amidst the storms.

Our Temple community is a microcosm of the larger communities within which we dwell. Whether the Seacoast community, the State of NH or our country, we are facing the likelihood of great changes that may feel threatening and destabilizing. Like a forest, when we reach out and wrap our metaphorical arms around one another, building and engaging in sacred community, we are all strengthened. There are many ways to connect and invigorate our community here at Temple Israel. I invite you to engage, to consider volunteering to help with a project or event, to join a committee, attend a service or simply reach out to me to discuss ways you can become involved. Together we will continue to build a loving, supportive and inclusive community.

Candle Lighting Times

Friday Candle Lighting

February 7, 4:46 pm February 14, 4:56 pm February 21, 5:05 pm February 28, 5:14 pm



Havdalah

February 1, 5:45 pm February 8, 5:55 pm February 15, 6:04 pm February 22, 6:13 pm

Prayer Services

Weekday minyan, Tuesdays, 5:30 pm Kabbalat Shabbat, Fridays, 6:00 pm

Shabbes Tisch Potluck, 3rd Friday of the month, 6:00 pm

Shabbat morning Services, Saturdays, 10:00 am, with participation from Hebrew School students (during the school year) and Torah reading. Zoom/livestream links to virtual services are in the weekly bulletin, exceptions as noted.



President's Letter

By President, lan Kaner



The Business of Community: Strengthening Our Synagogue Through Engagement

During a committee meeting I was attending, I recently heard somebody make the statement, "a synagogue is not a business." Certainly a synagogue doesn't "sell widgets" or exist for the purpose of sheer profit, but it is also more than a building where we gather for prayer. The generic purpose is a vibrant hub of Jewish life, culture, and connection. The "profit" of our synagogue depends not only on its leadership or programs but also on how each of us, as members, engages with each other as a community. Simply put, a thriving synagogue is built on the foundation of an engaged, participating membership.

So how can we each contribute to making our community stronger, more connected, and more meaningful? Here are some ways you can get involved (I've included names of people, you can use the directory to contact to take the next step):

Participate in Services

Regular attendance at Shabbat and holiday services is one of the most profound ways to connect with the synagogue. Whether you come to pray, reflect, or enjoy the music, your presence enriches the experience for everyone. Consider taking on a role during services, such as reading Torah, leading a prayer, being an usher, or even just come for an hour to help to fill a minyan. Talk to Rabba Kaya or Fran Berman to learn more.

Volunteer Your Time and Talents

Synagogues thrive on the passion and dedication of volunteers. Do you have a skill or talent to share? Whether it's event planning, teaching, gardening, technology or marketing, your contributions can make a significant difference. Many of our committees and initiatives would welcome your energy and expertise. Talk to any of our board members or Ryan, in the office, to find out who you can connect your skills to our community.

Support Educational Opportunities

Lifelong learning is at the heart our Jewish tradition. Enroll in a class, join a study group, or attend a lecture. If you're a parent, encourage your children to participate in our youth and family programs or to be a Madrich / Madricha. Engaging in educational opportunities strengthens our connection to our faith and each other. Talk to the Head of Religious School, Erik Martin, Head of ELC, Tammy Roberge, or Ryan in the office to get information on programming available to our members, or even to suggest a topic you're interested in.



President's Letter (Continued from page 3)

Show Up for Social Events

From community dinners to cultural performances, social events are an excellent way to bond with fellow members. These gatherings help build friendships, foster inclusivity, and remind us of the joy in coming together as a community. Talk to Ryan Kaplan (Brotherhood), Rachel Dennis (Sisterhood), Erik Martin or Ryan in the office.

Give Generously

Financial support is another crucial way to engage. Terumah pledges, specific fund donations, and participation in our Annual Appeal help sustain our synagogue's programs and facilities. Your generosity enables us to support those in need and create a space where Jewish life can flourish. We are in the process of creating a planned giving program as well. To help us ensure Temple Israel's financial success into the future by volunteering or contributing, contact Natalee Martin, our VP of Development.(Personally, I have participated in all of our fundraising avenues...it is a very fulfilling way to participate as every dollar helps programming and the member experience).

Welcome New Members

A warm, welcoming atmosphere can transform a newcomer's experience, and needs to be the heart of who we are as an organization. Put on a name tag when you walk in the door and Introduce yourself to unfamiliar faces, extend invitations to events, and help newcomers feel at home. Host a Shabbat dinner with people with whom you get along or simply use our library or our Shmooze as a free co-working space. When we create a sense of belonging, we strengthen our entire community. Speak to Dov Yellin, our Membership Committee Chair, or Ryan, in the office to see how you can help.

Commit to Tikkun Olam

Social action and repairing the world are central to Jewish values. Participate in mitzvah projects, food drives, or social justice initiatives organized by our Tikkun Olam committee and Rabbi. These actions not only benefit the larger community but also unite us in a shared purpose. Speak to Shelley Hartz, our Tikkun Olam chair, or Rabba Kaya to find out ways you can help to repair the world through our shared efforts.

To end, let us build this sacred community together, which means, a concerted effort to engage more than we currently do (note the Jewish guilt technique!). How will you take the next step in engaging with our synagogue family?



Ritual Committee

By Fran Berman, VP Ritual

Catered Kiddush Lunches Are Back!



The Ritual Committee is excited to announce that Alma Padios has signed on to cater kiddush lunches at the temple each week for at least the next few months! Alma is an experienced cook who has prepared kosher food for congregants John and Judy Craig for many years and is delighted to cook for us. Her husband, Sam, has joined our maintenance crew and can be seen hard at work both inside and outside our building each week.

The initial costs of the catered lunches will be largely covered by a one-time generous donation. Additional donations will be needed to keep this going, so please consider giving generously to the Kiddush Fund in the months ahead. Your donations to the Kiddush Fund in honor of or in memory of a loved one are encouraged. You can donate through the TI website at www.templeisraelnh.org/donate, selecting Kiddush Fund for your donation.

On special weekends when we have a simcha such a brit mitzvah or baby naming, other caterers will prepare the kiddush lunch. And temple groups that had already signed up (or sign up in the future) will still have the opportunity to prepare the kiddush.

A Shabbat meal is a wonderful way to relax with others after services by building our community connections. Whether grabbing a quick meal after religious school or relaxing for an hour around the lunch table (including our Lunch and Learns with Reb Beni), you are welcome to join us! We hope to see you at one of our kiddush lunches in the weeks and months ahead!

Temple Office Hours

Regular office hours are Monday through Friday, 8:30 am - 3:30 pm, and at other times by appointment. Please email Administrative Director, Ryan Bernstein, if you are in need of any assistance or wish to RSVP for any temple event, or you can call the office.

Tel: 603-436-5301 x 10

Email: templeoffice@templeisraeInh.org
Check out our website at templeisraeInh.org



Hebrew School

by Erik Martin, Head of School

Tu BiShvat Community Seder Wed, Feb 12, 5:30 pm





Join us for a meaningful and inspiring Student-Led Tu BiShvat Seder as we celebrate the New Year for Trees! Led by our talented students, we will explore the themes of renewal, sustainability, and connection to nature through prayers, songs, and delicious symbolic foods. Whether you're new to Tu BiShvat or it's a cherished tradition, this seder is a beautiful way to reflect on our role as caretakers of the earth. Don't miss this unique and heartwarming experience—sign up now on the temple calendar to reserve your spot!

Havdalah: Nerf Night & S'mores Sat, Feb 15, 6:00 pm

Bring your blaster and nerves of steel for an EPIC Nerf battle! Join us as we mark the end of Shabbat, enjoy hot s'mores and have a full-on nerf fight in the temple! Darts are provided but BRING YOUR OWN NERF GUN*. Children under 10 MUST be accompanied by an adult

*NOTE: All Nerf guns MUST use Nerf ELITE style darts. No other darts will be provided

Open to the community, invite your friends! Appropriate for ages 5 and up, pre-register on the temple calendar.





Purim In OZ Carnival! Sun, March 16th, 12:00 pm

Save the date for this year's Wicked Purim Carnival! Join us as we journey down the yellow brick road for an enchanting day filled with costumes, games, music, and fun for all ages. From Oz-inspired treats to wickedly exciting activities, there's no place like this celebration! Don your favorite Purim costume—be a brave lion, a good witch, or even a flying monkey—and come ready to laugh, play, and celebrate the joyous spirit of Purim. Stay tuned for more details—this is a carnival you won't want to miss!



Welcome our new VP Education

We are excited to welcome Marissa Ruiz as our new Vice President of Education. An Account Manager at a fintech company in Portsmouth, NH, Marissa has a long history of community involvement, starting with her Bat Mitzvah project at Temple Israel. She has volunteered teaching English as a Second Language and leading corporate initiatives, while also raising her two children, Carter and Riley, with her husband, Alfonso, in Durham. Marissa's passion for giving back and her professional expertise make her a valuable addition to our leadership team. Please join us in welcoming Marissa to her new role!

Sisterhood By Rachel Dennis

Seventeen women enjoyed a Games Afternoon on Sunday, January 5. Chronology, Quiddler and Rummikub were some of the games played. Another Games Afternoon will be on Sunday, February 23 from 1-3. All are welcome. Bring your favorite board game or enjoy ones that others are sharing. Considering the proximity to the New Hampshire Jewish Film Festival, our Mini Film Festival has morphed into a film afternoon on Sunday, March 9 at 1:00. Freshly made popcorn will be served. Lots of events are being considered for spring/summer: theater, wine tasting, a hike, bowling and a picnic are some of the possibilities.

Please email me at Sisterhood@templeisraeInh.org for more information. I hope to see you at an event soon.

Chesed Committee

Looking for ways to spread random acts of kindness? Be a part of helping repair the world, one kind deed at a time. Come to a Chesed Organization Meeting on March 9, 10:30 am.

What is Chesed?

We are a group of volunteers who are available to assist members with needs that come up quickly and unexpectedly. For example, we provide food and/or visits to members who may be ill, suffer a death in the family or have a new baby. We help deliver Rosh Hashanah Gift Bags, Shalach Manot, and Pesach Baskets. We can provide rides to doctors or other appointments, run errands, pick up prescriptions, etc. We are available to transport members who don't drive to services or other temple events.

We also send condolence cards to members as well as mazel tov cards and gift baskets to families of newborns. Additional services will be available and defined as needs arise and the group of volunteers expands.

Don't have time for another monthly meeting but want to help contribute to our Temple Israel Community? Then Chesed is for you! When needs arise, we contact members to see who is available to help.



ADULT EDUCATION : WINTER SERIES

"All in the Family"
Embracing Diversity in
Jewish History

with Jared Goldfarb

Sun, Feb. 2, 10:00 am
"Jesus: Son of God or Just a Very
Naughty Boy?" A Jewish lens on
one of history's most influential
rabbis, whom we've ignored for
2,000 years

Sun, Feb. 16, 10:00 am
"Breaking Up is Hard to Do" What
can ancient Jewish wisdom teach
us about resolving modern Israeli
conflicts?

Sun, Feb. 23, 10:00 am,
"Israel: A House Divided Against
Itself?" A peek behind the
headlines to understand the most
critical domestic issues facing
Israelis today.

Lunch and Learn following Shabbat Morning Services



with Reb Beni Summers

Join us for a catered lunch as we explore the weekly Torah portion through a Hasidic lens.

Sat, Feb. 8: 12:00 - 1:30 PM Sat, Mar. 8: 12:00 - 1:30 PM Sat, Apr. 26: 12:00 - 1:30 PM



Early Learning Center

By Tammy Roberge

The Early Learning Center has expanded to a preschool with an extended day program. We started the extended day in February.



This allowed us to fill a few openings we hadn't filled and allow current families to stay in the afternoon. The extended day hours are 8:00 – 4:30 pm. We still have two spots available! We will also be having an extended school year program with summer hours during June, July and August. With plans for a second preschool classroom with an extended day option for September 2025. If you have family, friends, neighbors, anyone with children ages 2.7 to 6 years that needs a joyful, fun, loving, low ratio, Montessori inspired preschool/childcare to learn and grow, with Judaic learning and values, please have them reach out.603-436-5301 Ext. 23 or preschool.director@templeisraeInh.org,

We also need more followers on Instagram and more likes on Facebook. If you have social media, please go "like" and follow us! We have 5 – 5 star Google reviews, but would like more. If your child went to the ELC, write us a review, please and thank you!

Tammy Roberge, Director, and the ELC Team.





FOLLOW US ON INSTAGRAM!



ACCEPTING STUDENTS FOR 2024-2025!

We have several spots open in our class and are accepting registrations. Please tell your friends, neighbors, parent groups, and co-workers! Word-of-mouth, via social media and in person, is our most effective advertising.

Arts Review Team

by Deborah Levine, Coordinator/Curator

On January 17, 2025, we had the opening reception for "Journeys Beyond our Borders" - A wonderful collection of photographs shared by congregants who have travelled to other countries in recent years. Conversations were lively and interesting as attendees walked around the Social Hall and Schmooze to view the work on display until April. We now have temple travel resource people for anyone wanting ideas for where to go and what to see in Europe, South America, the Caribbean, North Africa and more. Whether you are a hiker, kayaker, history buff or simply seeking a relaxing vacation, you now know who you can ask for guidance.

If you appreciate winter scenes, feel free to linger in front of any of seven paintings called "The Birch Series" loaned to us by local artist Dustan Knight. "Serene" and "meditative" are words used to describe the experience of looking deep into the woods through the birch tree groupings. There are additional scenes that are part of our winter exhibit as well contributed by Dena and Jeffrey Stern, and Fran Berman.

Special thanks to our team members, Doug Tilton, Joyce Meenes, Nancy Rosen, Pat Moreinis-Dodge, and Julie Serrano for help with selection, mounting and hanging of art work and Ryan Bernstein for assistance with signage.

Talks are in the works for possible collaboration between Temple Israel's Arts Review Team and the New Hampshire Art Association for



future exhibits. One possibility concerns displaying a travelling exhibit by Jewish photographer, Lotte Jacobs in Temple Israel's Social Hall.

We are excited about broadening our reach and using our space creatively for spring and summer. Another theme that has been suggested is "People and their Pets," whether dogs, cats, or other beloved animals in our lives. Keep an eye out for more details and stay warm!



Jewish Federation of NH (JFNH)

by Allyson Guertin, Director of JFNH

It continues to be one of the highlights of my month to visit your synagogue and spend time with such a warm and welcoming community. Each visit offers me the chance to connect, learn, and better understand how the Jewish Federation of New Hampshire can support the needs of the Seacoast. I would love to find



time to meet individually with more members of the community to hear your thoughts, ideas, and aspirations for Jewish life in the region. If you'd like to schedule a time to chat, please don't hesitate to email me at allyson.guertin@jewishnh.org.

I was delighted to see many of you at our recent L'Dough V'Dough event in Newmarket, held in partnership with the Cohen Institute for Holocaust and Genocide Studies. The program, which brings generations together to braid challah and share Holocaust remembrance stories, was a moving and meaningful experience.

Looking ahead, I'm thrilled to share an exciting program coming to the Seacoast! On February 16th, the Federation, in partnership with Seacoast Chabad and Brooklyn Café, will bring a PJ Our Way program to Newington in honor of Tu B'Shevat. This fun cooking competition is designed specifically for tweens ages 9-12 and will celebrate the holiday through creativity in the kitchen. We hope it will be a wonderful opportunity for young members of the community to connect and explore Jewish traditions in an interactive way.

As always, I am grateful for the chance to partner with you in strengthening Jewish life across New Hampshire. Thank you for welcoming me so warmly into your community and for the important work you do to sustain and celebrate our shared heritage. I look forward to seeing you at Temple Israel soon and to continuing to build these connections together.



273 South River Rd. #5 Bedford, NH 03110 603-627-7679 <u>info@jewishnh.org</u>





Tu B'shevat Species Showdown

Do YOU have what it takes to be the next great Jewish baker? Find out in a series of earthy and tasty challenges!

Sunday, February 16th 4pm - 6pm

Pizza provided \$10/individual or \$18/family (up to five people).

Brooklyn Cafe 2299 Woodbury Ave #03801, Newington, NH

This event is offered in partnership by the Jewish Federation of New Hampshire and Seacoast Chabad Jewish Center for PJ Our Way children aged 9-12. PJOW-aged children may be dropped off for the event. Family are also welcome to join for pizza and can stay to watch from our viewing area and cheer on your baker!



Scan QR Code to RSVP online or go to bit.ly/tubshevatnh
Please register by 2/9 to ensure space.





Services & Events

- February 1, Saturday, 10:00 am Shabbat Morning Service
- February 2, Sunday, 10:00 am Sunday Learning Series with Jared Goldfarb
- February 7, Friday, 5:00 pm Tot Shabbat
- February 7, Friday, 6:00 pm First Friday Alternative Kabbalat Shabbat Service
- February 8, Saturday, 9:00 am Torah Inspired Yoga w/Allison Miller
- February 8, Saturday, 10:00 am Shabbat Morning Service
- February 8, Saturday, 12:00 pm Lunch and Learn w/Reb Beni Summers
- February 8, Saturday, 7:00 pm Shabbat Shira song circle led by Reb Beni Summers
- February 12, Wednesday, 5:30 pm Community Wide Tu Bishvat Seder
- · February 13, Thursday, Tu Bishvat
- February 14, 6:00 PM, Shabbes Tisch Potluck
- February 15, Saturday, 10:00 am Shabbat Morning Service
- February 16, Sunday, 10:00 am Sunday Learning Series with Jared Goldfarb
- February 17, Monday Temple Office Closed for Presidents Day
- February 18, 7:00 PM, Board of Directors Meeting
- February 21, 6:00 pm, Youth Led Kabbalat Shabbat Service
- February 22, 10:00 am, Shabbat Morning Service
- February 23, Sunday, 10:00 am, Sunday Learning Series with Jared Goldfarb
- February 23, Sunday, 1:00 pm, Sisterhood Game Afternoon
- February 28, Friday, 6:00 pm, Social Justice Kabbalat Shabbat sponsored by Tikkun Olam Committee



Help with Oneg/Kiddush!

Thanks to the Membership Committee, led by Dov Yellin and Helen Hanan, congregants can now sign up individually or on behalf of a committee, school class, or activity group to host oneg Shabbat or kiddush after Shabbat morning services. Check the pantry, shop for additional ingredients, prepare and clean up a light meal, and submit your receipts for reimbursement. It's not difficult to do and a great community builder! If you are interested in hosting oneg Shabbat or Kiddush after Shabbat morning services, please contact the temple office at 603-436-5301 ext. 10 or email templeoffice@templeisraeInh.org



Donation Acknowledgments Received January 1 - January 31

Cultural Endowment Fund:

Barbara Levenson, in loving memory of beloved mother, Shura, Uncle, Allen, and grandparents Jacob Simon and Sophie Sandler.

Dinnerman/Rottenberg Education Fund:

Karen Crowley. Barbara Fox, in memory of beloved grandmother, Dora Segal. Ellen Farber, in loving memory of beloved father and aunt, Arthur Filler and Florence Thates. Rachel Farber-Caracoglia.

Institutional Operating Endowment Fund:

Barry and Minerva Feinberg, in honor of Ira Schwartz. David Cline, in honor of the wedding of Shalen Lowell and Shea Henderson. **Early Learning Center Fund:** Adina Linden, in loving memory of beloved mother, Betty Prietz.

Kiddush Fund: Fran Berman, in loving memory of beloved father-in-law, Andrew Klein.

Music Fund: Rachel Farber-Caracoglia.

Rabbi's Discretionary Fund: Mike

Steinberg, in loving memory of beloved aunt,

Tikkun Olam Endowment - Sanford

Roberts Fund for Social Justice: Ira

Schwartz.

Marilyn Gorman.

Tzedakah Fund: Julie Whitehouse, in loving memory of beloved father, Michael Mittelman.

Annual Appeal Donations:

Rabbi's Circle

Platinum: Matthew Kamil and Oriana DiNella. Judy and John Craig

Gold: Jeffrey and Kellisue Friedman.

Silver: Fran Berman. David Cline. Michael and Susan Golden.

Bronze: Patty Diengott. Pat Moreinis Dodge. Joanne Samuels. Richard and Jane LeSavoy. Matthew and Leslie Allen. Robert and Marilyn Zimman. Roger and Susan Epstein. Jennie and Peter Dinnerman. Faye Goldberg and Jeffrey Miller. Joshua and Carter Siegel. Rachel Kurshan. Michael and Glicka Kaplan. Sandell and Richard Morse.

Friends: Barbara Sutton and Liz Kolodney. Mark and Deb Kaplan. Karen and Norton Newborn. Rene Boudreau. Nancy and Andrew Jaffe. Arlene Brewster. Elaine and Jim Dolph. Marilyn and Henri Quintal. Stuart and Paula Boxer. Robert and Judith Weisner. Elian Tackeff. David and Betty Effron. Bruce and Arlene Hochberg. Beth and David Salzman. Lloyd Wolf. Jessica and Andrew Simon. Philip Ginsburg and Carolyn Anderson. Trevor Law and Jeffrey Neo. Linda Tober. Diane Heller. Brenda Murray. Cathi Cherry Liston and Mel Liston. Norma and Marvin Lesser. Barbara Levenson. Jeanne and Derek Stern. Emma and Walter Rous. Nancy and Andrew Jaffe. Cynthia Freedman. The Rubin Family. Lawrence Jackson Rosen and Christopher Jarry. Naomi Fishbein. Claire Siegel. Shelley Hartz and Rick Sugam. Susan Grodman and Steve Epstein.



February Yahrzeits

- 1) Samuel Hooz, Julian Meltzer, Robert Miller, Emily Schoonmaker
- 2) Rose Fisher
- 3) Leon S. Fain
- 4) Golda Singer, Stella Drager, Ann Hanan
- 5) Molly Cohen
- 6) Ida Oshry, Carla Chervin, Chayim Meyrowitz, Irving Pastor
- 7) Harry Abelson, Sam Glosserman, Beatrice Shore, Robert Taylor
- 8) Morris Oshry, Natalie Baron, Harry Cohen,
- 9) Mildred Katz, Samuel Liberson, Richard S. Levy, Ida Zeidman
- 10) J.Z. Shafran, Shura Levenson
- 11) Isadore Stack
- 12) David Bauer, David Blank, Donald Leo Lebowitz
- 13) Gertrude Bauer, Issa C. Kates, Jacob Simon, Ronald Stuart Gross, Anne Singer
- 14) Jacob A. Rosenberg, Charles Handleman, Ann Isacoff, Jane Wise, Margaret Spund, Kenneth Berns, Louis White, Harry Riback
- 15) Joseph Posternak, J.L. Cohen
- 16) Daniel M. Berman, Mary Blum, Gertrude Berenson, Estelle Israel, Michelle K. Robbins, Joseph Steinberg
- 17) Thomas Weinbaum, Carl Wallman, Nathan Klaiman, Sheldon Krasker, Vivian Lafargue

3 Shevat - 30 Shevat 5785

- 18) Rebecca Schwartz, Harry Gelman, Frances Lowe Davis, Isaac Goodman, Nordia Kay, Frances Levitt
- 19) Frances Schultz, Ruth Shaines
- 20) Jewel Schiffman, Sam Rottenberg, Israel Trubowitz
- 21) Esther Cohen, Jacob N. Paisner, Dorothy Katz, Ronald Meenes, Leonard Levy, Frances Kolker
- 22) Mary Weiss, Irving Bratter, Max Helman, Lauren Elizabeth Burnham
- 23) Abraham Levine, Laura Ossoff, Saul LePoff, Lewis J. Fisher, Kate Shaines
- 24) Hyman Miller, Libby Rothstein, Jack Cook, Ida Siegel, Natalie Resnick, Minnie Senter, Paul Shoer, Rosalyn Schwartz
- 25) Ellen Silverman, Greer Fleisher, Veta Stone, Michael Goodman, Milton H. Cooper, Celia Sroelov
- 26) Anna Dinnerman, Thomas Brahms, Leonard Gordon
- 27) Jacob Potter, Arnold Fishbein, Albert Isselbacher, Ann Goodman
- 28) Sam Leiderman, Harry Klein, Lillian Roberts, Barbara Rosenfield, Selma Schwartz



Need to recite Mourner's Kaddish? Please join our minyan online or in person on Tuesdays, Fridays, and Saturdays. See schedule on page 2. A prayer to say a personal Kaddish without a minyan is also available on our website or contact the office to receive it by mail or email.



Classes & Meetings

Reminder: Please log into your ShulCloud account to confirm dates on the website calendar or check with the class leaders to confirm the dates of classes.

CLASSES

Marimba Class led by John Felice - On break until the Spring

Yiddish for Beginners, Shmoozatorium - Wednesdays, 11:00 am - 12:30 pm

Hand Drumming (Sponsored by Arts Review) - Thursdays, 3:30 pm, Chapel

COMMITTEE MEETINGS

Board of Directors, 7:00 pm, Tues. 2/18 Education, 7:00 pm, Thu. 2/27 Executive, 7:30 pm, Wed. 2/8 House (in person), 6:00 pm, Thu. 2/6. Ritual, 7:00 pm Tues. 2/4 & 2/25. Sisterhood, 9:30 am Sun., 2/16 Security, 6:00 pm, Mon. 2/24 Tikkun Olam, 7:00 pm, Thu. 2/20



HELEN HANAN®
Sales Associate | Designer
9174533975
6033341900
070731
Helen.Hanan®NEMoves.com
www.helenhananrealtor.com
111 Maplewood Ave Ste C
Portsmouth, NH 03801
COLDWELL BANKER | REALTY

d by a subsidiary of Anywhere Advisors LLC. 🖫 🖨

Board of Directors

Ian Kaner, President
Robert Zimman, Past-President
Fran Berman, VP Ritual
Doug Tilton, VP House
Natalee Martin, VP Development
Richard LeSavoy, Treasurer
Robbie Warach, Financial Secretary
Nicholas Conley, Recording Secretary
Matt Allen, Director
Shelley Hartz, Director
Joyce Meenes, Director
Joanne Samuels, Director
Sophia Sassoon, Director
Samantha Seal, Director
Dov Yellin, Director

Rides to all Three airports in this vicinity: Boston (Logan), Manchester (MHT), Portland (Jetport).
Based out of Dover, NH

Alan Goldfarb

Goldi82@comcast.net (603) 661-3676

Licensed limo driver for 10 years, fully vaccinated and boostered. Pay by check, cash or Venmo.

Car service to all major airports run by temple Member, Alan Goldfarb. Also looking for part-time driver. Please call if interested!



